
Newsletter – 20th May 2022 
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith. 
I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me – 
Philippians 4:13 
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A link was sent out yesterday for you to complete a 
parent/carer questionnaire.  Your opinion really 

matters to us, as we continually try to improve our 
school.  Please complete by Friday 3rd June.  All 

responses will inform our School Improvement Plan.  
Here is the link again… 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx
?id=Br9CUhSaDEKRLnCh2PJepXdW181XAHpAulExn
oiPAGNUM0tJVFEwM085OVdWQkZXVzlZOU41R0E2
Vi4u 

 

Parent questionnaire 

A massive St John’s well done to all our 
Silverdale Stars this week. 
 
Swans – Fiadh - Being a great listener and kind friend  
Herons – Bradley – Being a thoughtful and inquisitive 
“nature detective” whilst exploring Trowbarrow 
Bitterns –  Thomas P.  For showing such 
perseverance in team games and running.  What 
stamina! 
Harriers – Alex - For doing a super French accent in 
his part for the production: Monsieur Boutons. C’est 
fantastique!  

 

Stars of the Week 
The Friends of Silverdale St Johns CE School in 
association with the Silverdale WI presents….. 
The Grand Jubilee Bake Off Competition & 
Garden Party.  
Thursday 26th May at The Institute 1pm – 3pm 
Come and start the Queens Jubilee celebrations 
with the pupils of Silverdale St Johns Primary 
School at an afternoon of tea, cake, live music 
and some healthy competition… 
£2 entry fee to enter a bake into one of the 
following categories for a chance be crowned 
‘Star Baker’ and win a specially designed apron 
by Janice McGloine; 
• Platinum Pudding fit for a Queen 
• Celebration Cake or Traybake 
• Showstopper Savoury 
Entries on the day to be received by 12pm, all 
proceeds to go to Silverdale St Johns Primary 
School 
For further information please email 
foss@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk 
On your marks, get set, BAKE! 

Great British Bake off! 

We cannot thank parents enough for 
supporting us, by providing lifts for children to 
school trips and sporting events.  Please, if you 
are happy to transport children, can you ensure 
you complete a Form 8.  These are available at 

the office from Mrs Taylor 

Transporting Children 

Oh, the depth and riches of 
the wisdom and the 

knowledge of God! How 
unsearchable his judgments, 
and his paths beyond tracing 

out. 
—Romans 11:33 

Friday Thought 

Thank you to all the parents/carers and 
friends that met us in the Silverdale Hotel last 
night.  Please see the minutes to catch up on 

all our discussions and plans. 

FOSS news 

 
WC 23.05.22 

Week 1 

 

Lunches 
Sherlock & Cinders 

2 performances 
Wednesday 29th June 6.30 – 9.00pm 

Thursday 30th June 1.00-4.00pm 

Summer Production 

A big thankyou to Carl and to Billy’s uncle for donating the 
goal posts 

Thank you 
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23.05.22 Year 2 SATS week – reading and 
Maths 

25.05.22 – Heron’s Forest School 

25.05.22 – Young Voices 

25.05.22 – Football competition 

26.05.22 Great British Bake off at the 
Institute 

The week ahead… 

I had a wonderful tour around Bleasdale School 
on Monday, led by the head teacher, Mrs Kairen 
Dexter.  I was blown away by the staff, the 
children and the facilities there.  Mrs Dexter has 
encouraged us to use the school as much as 
possible.  She is keen to rekindle the strong links 
with school. I really feel this is such a valuable 
opportunity, as we are so keen at Silverdale St 
John’s, to raise our ‘cultural capital’.  Cultural 
Capital is a term that Ofsted define as “the 
essential knowledge that children need to be 
educated citizens”  
 
In layman’s terms, it is about exposing children to 
a large variety of areas, arts, cultures and 
experiences; that will ultimately promote 
character-building qualities.  We want to do much 
more with our children to ensure that we provide 
them with recognised and meaningful 
qualifications that will open up doors to paths in 
later life. 
 
We are warmly welcoming children to come and 
visit us too, so as to raise the cultural capital at 
Bleasdale School.  Win/win! 

Message from Miss Sanderson 

Church News 
Reverend Mary will be made vicar on Tuesday 7th 
June at 19:30 in church.  All welcome. 
Don’t forget service at 09:00, this Sunday 
morning.  Bacon butties to  
follow after the service     
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For those of you who don’t know, Bishop Jill 
Duff is a British Anglican bishop and since 
2018, she has been the Bishop of Lancaster 
and a suffragan bishop in the Diocese of 
Blackburn.  
 
The exciting news is, Bishop Jill is coming to 
Silverdale! Reverend Mary has invited her to 
do a welcoming and commissioning service 
for Miss Sanderson, as she starts her 
headship journey at Silverdale St John’s.   
 
This service will be at St John’s Church on 
Thursday 9th June at 14:40. It would be lovely 
to see as many of you as possible.  All the 
children will be with us in church, as we sing 
and generally celebrate the beginning of this 
new journey together.   

Welcoming and Commissioning 
service 

 

 
Check out… 

https://www.facebook.com/events/?discover_t
ab=THIS_WEEK 

 

What’s on further afield… 

Click each link to see what the children have 
been up to:  
Cygnets and Swans 
Herons 
Bitterns 
Harriers 
Click on the logo to see our Facebook   page 

 

Class Web Pages 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top?q=silverdale%20st%20john's%20primary%20school
https://www.facebook.com/events/?discover_tab=THIS_WEEK
https://www.facebook.com/events/?discover_tab=THIS_WEEK
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/nursery-reception/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/year-1-2/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/year-3-4/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/year-5-6/

